
SUMMARY OF ANNUAL REPORT 2016 

 

We are pleased to share with you our annual report for 2016, this being the second Annual 

Report since the Samuel AmoTobbin Foundation, formerly known as Tobinco foundation took 

off officially as the NGO branch of the Tobinco Group of Companies. This report serves as an 

opportunity to take stock of our programmes as projects in 2016 and also to look forward to 

greater achievements in the year 2017.  

In the year under review, the SAT Foundation supported over 500 vulnerable individuals and 

groups in the areas of health, education, livelihood and economic empowerment as well as social 

safety. We further collaborated with other institutions, groups and associations to address issues 

of vulnerability, abuse and stress. Our programmes and activities included rescuing detained 

patients who could not pay for their bills from hospitals, paying for the school fees of pupils and 

students, supporting vulnerable people with the cost of their accommodation, training people and 

supporting them with soft loans for them to become economically empowered, counseling and 

linking people to some public social resources.  

 

During the year under review, we continued to increase lending support to vulnerable individuals 

in the area of health, Education, livelihood and empowerment and social safety. The Foundation 

further collaborated with other organisations and associations to embark on counseling against 

drug abuse, teenage pregnancy and personal care and hygiene.  

 

We are pleased to also mention that a good number of our beneficiaries, particularly widows, 

have gained confidence and accepted the challenge to work harder to overturn their vulnerability 

situations around. Our educational programme has targeted women who missed out of school 

and given hope to them in terms of writing their names and signing on their banking transactions 

instead of thumbprinting.  

 

We remain highly focused and acknowledge the commitment and support of our Executive 

Chairman,  ur Board of Directors the entire staff and stakeholders to ensure success and progress. 

We are optimistic that the coming year will bring opportunities to deliver on our vision of a 

world where all people, irrespective of age, gender, ethnicity or social status, enjoy their rights to 

quality life. 

 

 


